
 

September 2021    

Upcoming Club Events 
Wednesday 6th October 
The mid-week event for October will take advantage of the coming of Spring with a run down to 
the Currumbin Valley for a BYO morning tea at a local park before continuing on for a BYO picnic 
at Currumbin Creek. For more information, please contact David Willmott on 0408 455249. 
Date: 6th October 
Meet at: Arthur Earle Park Nerang 
Time: 8.30am for a 9.00am departure 
Saturday 16th October 
The weekend event for October will be a Saturday run out to Wyralong Dam for a BYO morning 
tea by the water, followed by a return to Beaudesert for lunch at the RSL Club. For more 
information, please contact Arthur Kontalis on 0418 467023. 
Date: 16th October 
Meet at: Arthur Earle Park 
Time: 8.30am for 9.00am departure 
 

 
Morning Tea at Tamborine Mountain 

Next Meeting  
The next club meeting will be held on Monday 27th September at the Hinterland Hotel, 53 Station Street 
Nerang starting at 7.00pm. All members and guests are welcome. 



 
Brunch at the View Café, Hinze Dam 

2 



Visit to Gold Coast Jaguar 

Following an invitation from Juliet the promotions Manager of Gold Coast Jaguar, a group 

of eleven of our members visited the showroom on the 4th September for a morning tea and 
review of the latest Jaguars on sale. Gary and Jane Mikkelsen took their fabulous D Type 

and this was given pride of place at the entrance to the showroom. It attracted much 
attention. 

 

Members were made to feel welcome by the staff and Di Cooper gave the Sales Manager 
Simon some brochures on the club. Later in the morning a couple who had one of the 

brochures showed interest in joining the Club. Di will follow this up with an email providing 
further information. She also broached the subject of the dealership loaning the club a car 

for a weekend as a Christmas prize and this was taken on notice by the company. Marilyn 

Porter also cadged some goodies out of the dealership as future raffle prizes. The morning 

was enjoyed by all who went and the visit may lay the groundwork for a closer relationship 
with Jaguar on the Gold Coast, which has lapsed in recent years. 

 

HISTORIC VEHICLE WEBSITE 
 

Ex-Journalists Alan Whiting and Jim Gibson have created a historic vehicle 
website dedicated to “Keeping Our Automotive Heritage Alive”. The site 
currently includes old Cars, Trucks and Restorations, and they are about to 
make a start on Motor Bikes.  
JDCQ members have been invited to sign up for a monthly newsletter through 
the website and they will keep the site updated on new additions. 
 
It’s all free of charge, with no strings attached. Please visit the site at 
www.historicvehicles.com.au if interested. 
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GENERAL MEETING 

JAGUAR DRIVERS CLUB OF QUEENSLAND INC. GOLD COAST REGISTER 

HELD AT THE HINTERLAND HOTEL 30th August 2021 

 

The meeting was opened at 7.03pm by the Chairwoman, Di Cooper, who warmly welcomed 
members and a guest, Chris Orton – a potential new member. 
 

Apologies:   
Roy & Lloy Bayliss, Steve Duncan, West Evers, Ray Howlett, Joan Gracie, Kevin Gray, Ray Hodges 
(Qld), Dick & Lorraine Kennedy, Caroline Kontalis, Kurt & Ingrid Lindener, Gary & Jane Mikkelsen 
and Jim Reid (Qld).  
 

Minutes of Previous Meeting: 
The Minutes of the July 2021 meeting were tabled, without comment or amendment.    

 Approved by M. Porter; Seconded by C. Miers. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: 
 The balance of the Business Account is $4,720.88, and the Bonus Account now has a 

balance of $1,193.85, giving us a total balance of $5,914.73. The total interest earned was 

$1.06 (enough for perhaps a third of a cup of coffee!).    

  Approved by R. Howlett; Seconded by C. Miers. 
 

Correspondence In: 
           Details of new members this month (Ken & Rhonda Boardman with their 1961 Mk2), who 

have already signed up for two upcoming functions.  Two copies of the Queensland Jaguar 
Driver magazine.      
                                                     Approved by G. Howlett; Seconded by R. Kup-Ferroth 

Past Events: 
           Due to the cancellation of the Chairwoman’s Weekend Away, a lunch was held at 

Harrigan’s Pub.  It was well attended and a great impromptu event for the month. Many 
thanks from the Chair to David for organising this event.  
 

Future Events: 
“Mid-Week Run” (1 Sept ’21) – Brunch/Lunch at the View Café, Hinze Dam (details in 

August magazine). 
“Spring Affair” (12 Sept ’21) – Meet at The Manor Restaurant on Mt. Tamborine at 11.30am 

(details in August magazine). 
“All British Day” (19 Sept ’21) – held at St Josephs College Sports Ground, Vivian Street, 

Tennyson, Brisbane, commencing at 8.30am (details in August magazine).   
“Mid-Week Run” (6 Oct ’21) – Depart at 9.00am from Arthur Earle Park, Nerang, for a BYO 

morning tea in Currumbin Valley, then a BYO picnic lunch at Currumbin Creek. 
“Luncheon Run” (Saturday, 16 Oct ’21) – Depart at 9.00am from Arthur Earle Park, 

Nerang, for a BYO morning tea at Wyaralong Dam, and then lunch at the 
Beaudesert RSL – more details in next month’s magazine.  

 
Cars and Parts: 
           XJ6 Series 3, with 3,500 kms, new engine, new lots of things.  Contact Glyn Jones or 

Debbie Duncan if you are interested.    
 
 Library/PR:  

Apologies from Ray Hodges for not attending this month.  However, please note if you have 
borrowed any books, DVD’s, etc., please get them back to us so we can give them to Ray.   
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Editor: 
           Nothing to report. 

 
General Business: 
 Di Cooper again thanked our Patron and Life Member, Ron Gaudion, for all his years of 

service on the Committee – his contributions will be sadly missed, but we are glad he will 

continue to be part of the Register.  Just a comment that, should you be joining the 

members for dinner before meetings each month, the Hinterland Hotel has gone to a tres 

modern way of ordering and paying – all on your mobile phone.  If you don’t have a 

mobile…..eat at home!!    

Lucky Door Prizes: 
A beautiful bottle of Mumm Champagne (very kindly donated by Diana and Brian Hogan),    
and two assortments of chocolates – for Father’s Day, you understand!  Winners were 
Arthur Kontalis, Diana Hogan and Marilyn Porter (you all know where I live!).   

 
  
Supper:  Unfortunately, due to Covid-19 restrictions, there was no supper allowed.   
 

There being no further business to discuss, the Chairwoman thanked the Members for their 
attendance, and closed the meeting at 7.52pm. 
 
 

Debbie Duncan 
Secretary 

Committee Members 2021 
 

Position Name Home Phone Mobile Email 
Chairperson Di Cooper  0411 176050 dianecooper580@gmail.com 
V/Chairman David Willmott  0408 455249 davidanthony56@hotmail.com 
Secretary Debbie Duncan 55252310 0413 181919 debduncan5@gmail.com 
Treasurer Lyn Evers 3206 7171 0451 668681 levers@bigpond.net.au 

Editor Robin Kup-Ferroth 5576 2134 0412 590458 robink4@optusnet.com.au 
PR, Library Ron Gaudion 5579 9387 0432 918112 gaudfree@gmail.com 
Committee Ray Howlett 5564 1114 0408 769118 rayhowlett@bigpond.com 

 Chris Miers 55771686 0404 274386 clmiers@bigpond.net.au 
 Diana Hogan 56613919 0413 878098 brian@amaze.net.au 
 Arthur Kontalis  0418 467023 askho56@gmail.com 
 Tom Ross 5562 1260 0475 001197 tiross02@bigpond.com 
 Irene Ross 5562 1260 0419 751823 tiross02@bigpond.com 

 

Farewell to Kurt and Ingrid 
Long time members Kurt and Ingrid Lindener have advised that they will be returning to Germany 
for the foreseeable future after numerous attempts to organise a flight out of Australia. Kurt and 
Ingrid are keen members of our club and will be missed at our events. Hopefully once the health 
problems caused by Covid-19 are a memory Kurt and Ingrid will return and join us again at our 
events. The club wishes them bon voyage and a safe flight home. 

 
Thank you to Arthur Kontalis, Cheryl Danks and Debbie Duncan for photos in this issue. 

 

Note that for those members who have dinner at the Hinterland Hotel prior to attending the 
meeting, the hotel no longer accepts credit cards or cash for payment. Patrons are required to 
order and pay for dinner using their mobile phone. 
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Gold Coast Calendar of Events 2021 
Month Date Event 

September Sun 19th   All British Day – JDCQ Display Day 

 Mon 27th Monthly Meeting 

October Wed 6th Mid-Week Brunch Run 

 Sat 16th  Luncheon Run 

 Mon 25th Monthly Meeting 

November Wed 3rd Mid-Week Morning Tea Run 

 Sun 14th Sunday Luncheon Run 

 Mon 29th Monthly Meeting & Annual General Meeting 

December Wed 1st Mid-Week Run - 8th Anniversary 

 Sun 5th Christmas Party Luncheon 

 
NOTE THAT EVENTS PROCEEDING ARE DEPENDENT ON ANY HEALTH  

RESTRICTIONS IMPOSED BY THE STATE AUTHORITIES. 
 

 

One view of the electric car phenomenon. 
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GOLD COAST REGISTER DETAILS 
All Correspondence to:                                The Secretary             
                                                                   JDCQ Gold Coast Register   
                                                           C/- 7/802 Glades Drive, ROBINA QLD 4226 

              This newsletter is also shown in the Gold Coast Section of the JDCQ Web. 

Club Account (For Payment): 
Bank of Queensland 

BSB 124 -001      A/C No. 10224513 
Note 
As a courtesy, members are requested to advise the organiser of an event ASAP if: 
1. They are planning to attend an event but have not provided previous notice of this; or 
2. They are not able to attend the event when previously advised they will be attending. 
Members are also requested to make any booking through the organiser and not through the venue. 

 
Disclaimer 

The Gold Coast Register of the Jaguar Drivers Club of Queensland Inc. cannot accept any responsibility for any product or service 

statements made herein, and the opinions or comments from any contributor to the newsletter are not necessarily those of the club, 

its committee, its members or the Editor. 
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Lunch at Harrigan’s Irish Pub 


